Harlaxton Medieval Symposium 2017 Report: Church and City in the Middle Ages. 

This year’s Harlaxton Medieval Symposium was on the theme of ‘Church and City in the Middle Ages’ and was held in honour of Dr Clive Burgess of Royal Holloway, University of London. I attended as one of the Dobson scholars, and am extremely grateful to the Symposium Committee for awarding me this scholarship and giving the me opportunity to attend in this capacity. 
Clive Burgess is a big name for any late medieval Church historian, but for me he is a substantial part of my bibliography and any historiographical or methodological discussion. This is because Dr Burgess and I share the research interest of popular piety in late medieval Bristol, and so I was very glad to be able to come to a Symposium in his honour and share in discussions with him and other historians of the later Middle Ages. My own research is interested in the relationship between neighbourhood and piety, and the relationship between the seemingly ‘orthodox’ and ‘heterodox’. I found that all the papers given at this year’s Symposium were relatable to my project and have provided a lot of food for thought. 
Amongst a full programme of academically rigorous and engaging papers was an address by Peter Fleming (University of the West of England) and a session on late medieval Bristol. Peter Fleming outlined some of the remarkable sources for late medieval Bristol and the historiography of the medieval town. This, of course, brought us from antiquarian works to the many publications of Clive Burgess. A point of interest in this paper was a discussion of the poem called ‘Child of Bristowe’ which emphasises the mercantile nature of life in Bristol and how this affected piety in the town. The session on late medieval Bristol included a fascinating paper by Jon Cannon (University of Bristol) on the architecture of St Mary Redcliffe and James Lee (University of the West of England) on record keeping in the late medieval town. As well as being interesting and engaging papers, they  spoke directly to my research interests and have sparked off some new ideas for me to ponder. 
On the Tuesday evening of the Symposium there was a postgraduate poster display that I participated in. This gave me the opportunity to present some of my research to the Symposium in a relaxed fashion. This exercise was very fruitful for me and has given me a few things to go away and think about. It was an incredible experience to talk about my research, which at this stage is in its infancy, with lots of ‘big names’ in the field whose work I have read, re-read and written about. I found the Symposium to be a friendly and supportive environment for this, and have come away feeling affirmed and encouraged by the experience. More generally, the presence of a number of postgraduate students created a good environment and a mix of established research and emerging ideas. 
The whole Symposium was a fitting tribute to the long and fruitful career of Clive Burgess. I will certainly be attending again in future years, and look forward to the publication of the 2017 conference proceedings. 
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